
 
 
 
 
 

• For the month of October we received 214 requests and have completed 160.  The balance 
are in process or awaiting parts. 

 
• Due to compliance and environmental issues we are in the process of replacing boilers in 

buildings F, R and A.  The project will be completed by Thursday December 13, 2013.  As 
outlined in the email the access to the area below where the boiler is located will be closed 
during the time frame it takes to actually remove the old boiler and place the new one.  

 
• SAC hosted the Board of Trustees meeting in The Spot on October 28th, and was a 

success. Big thanks to our maintenance and custodial teams for their effort and attention to 
detail.  

 
• On November 4, SAC hosted Chancellor Brice Harris, community college administrators, 

faculty and community partners at SAC for his Chancellor’s Circle event. The Chancellor 
toured campus and focused on the Art Gallery, Welding, and Diesel/Automotive 
instructional labs. We were very proud of how our College was presented and the hard work 
of our Facilities team. 

 
• Our Grounds crew is pressing forward to try and get their work completed in the campus 

mall and out of the way on Monday mornings by 8:00am, and are combining their efforts 
and assisting each other to meet the expectation. 

 
• Facilities has been supporting the Centennial Education Center and at the Criminal Justice 

Training Academy recently taking care of air conditioning and general maintenance issues 
such as water leaks, , preventive and routine maintenance, as well as replacing faulty 
equipment.   

 
• The “festival” parking has taken a beating.  We are doing what we can to make it look as 

presentable as possible but without much success. 
 

• We also have been working closely with District personnel to identify and prioritize 
scheduled maintenance projects and needs throughout campus. We have many needs, but it 
starts with our resource allocation request process to identify critical needs on campus. 
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